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Student Success Study Updated Timeline

April-May  2019				Campus representatives submit IRB application to 
their campus IRBs

April 2019-September 2020			Campus representatives collect the library and 
                                                                                institutional data

May-July 2019	Campus representatives send their IL data to Dr. Luo for formatting review and troubleshooting

June 2019	Campus representative and institutional data folks send to Dr. Luo the fall 2018 FYF cohort data

May- July 2020				Campus representatives and institutional data folks 
submit ALL data to Dr. Luo 

December  2020				Data analysis results and conclusions

February  2021				Preliminary report presented to COLD

May  2021					Final report submitted to COLD


Data Variables Review
Dr. Luo and Dr. Elliott have met with all but 2 campus Institutional Research and librarians to go over data variables and data collection method regarding the student success variable.  Two more campuses are scheduled for next week.  One campus IR person suggested we seek the data from the Chancellors Office. After speaking with Monica Molhatra, Director of Strategic Analytics from Institutional Research and Analysis, who consulted with Ed Sullivan, AVC, they agreed that the CO does not have the exact data we need and the campuses would be in the best position to provide the data.    

A continued question regarding whether or not we need the entire first year freshman cohort data keeps surfacing.  We do in fact need the entire cohort, since we are comparing those students who participate in information literacy instruction versus those who do not.  



Data Sharing Agreement
We ran into some difficulty with the data sharing agreement as now all agreements must go through campus contracts personnel.  However, after consulting with the CSU Chief Information Officer Ed Hudson, he agreed that the agreement was unnecessary since the process for sharing of data is mandated by CSU information security policies and standards including ICSUAM Section 800.  Mr. Hudson provided us an email to this effect, that we included in our IRB protocol.

IRB Exemption Approval
Dr. Luo and Dr. Elliott received an “Exemption” from the SJSU IRB.  This is uploaded in Confluence under the student success committee page.   It will be shared with the campus representatives and their Deans, along with the data collection protocol, in order for it to be submitted to their local IRBs.  

Data Collection Underway
Libraries have begun collecting data for instruction during the spring semester and will continue in the summer.  We will also be collecting for Summer Bridge courses as librarians felt this was an important component to library instruction within the CSU.  The summer is an opportunity for us to test our data collection and analysis efforts so that we have clean data and a smooth process for the fall 2019, winter 2020 and spring 2020 semesters and sessions. 
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